HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL
SPECIAL CALLED MEETING

MAY 18, 2009
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
This special called meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:51 pm due to all members not being able to be present at the regular scheduled meeting time. Those present were Emily Campbell, Heather Goodman, Ellen Raifsnider, Shannon England and Karen Rich.  
Recognition of Visitors
No visitors this month.
April Minutes

Minutes were reviewed for the April 2009 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes and with corrections, a motion was made by Karen Rich and seconded by Shannon England to accept the minutes as written.  Consensus was reached.
Good News
Windstream Technology Grant – Heartland Elementary was in the top 20 schools considered for this award.  They did not win the technology grant, however, they did get $500 awarded for one of the best videos submitted.  

STUDENT ACHIVEMENT

Awards Ceremony – Mrs. Campbell gave a brief summary on the upcoming Awards Day and what trophies and awards were going to be handed out.
MAP Testing is going well.  Students are exceeding goals and making progress.  MAP reports will go out with report cards.  MAP data will be available at the July SBDM meeting.

PLANNING

CSIP

Impact check was reviewed and discussed.
BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Start Up Money/Local
Following a brief discussion about the Per Pupil/Start Up budgets included in the packet, the motion was made by Heather Goodman with a second to the motion by Karen Rich to accept the budgets.  This motion received consensus by the Council.  
2009-2010 Budget – Two Per Pupil budgets were presented to the Council, Budget A and Budget B.  They were reviewed and discussed by the Council.  After discussion, Budget A was chosen to be the Per Pupil budget for the 2009-2010 school year, which includes the LRS.  A motion was made by Ellen Raifsnider to accept Budget A.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
Local Budget/Activity Budget – The Activity Budget was reviewed by the Council.  A motion was made by Heather Goodman and seconded by Karen Rich to accept the Local Budget.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Accident Report

An Accident Report for the month of May was presented to the Council.  It was suggested to change the name of the report to Accident/Incident report.  It was agreed by the Council.
OLD BUSINESS

Council By-Laws:  It was decided by the Council that the by-laws will be discussed at a later meeting after more research or consultation for electing staff/parents to the Council.
Section 7 – The needs list was reviewed and a motion was made by Ellen Raifsnider and seconded by Heather Goodman that the list would be submitted with changes made.

NEW BUSINESS

PIP & Title 1 – Home Compact 09-10 
After reviewing the above policies, Shannon England made a motion to accept them as written.  Karen Rich seconded this.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
Bullying Policy – The policy was reviewed and discussed.  A motion was made by Shannon England and seconded by Karen Rich to put this policy in the Student Handbook for the 2009-2010 school year.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

2009-2010 Staffing Plan – The plan was reviewed and after revisions were made to add a Title 1 staff person, a motion was made by Heather Goodman and seconded by Ellen Raifsnider to accept the plan as written.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

Executive Session – The Council went into Executive Session with a motion made by Ellen Raifsnider, at 5:45 pm to 5:50 pm.
After Executive Session, four motions were entertained and were decided by the Council that the following positions be posted:

1. LRS position, motion made by Karen Rich, seconded by Heather Goodman.
2. ½ time Related Art Teacher, motion made by Karen Rich, seconded by Ellen Raifsnider 

3. Special Education Assistant, motion made by Karen Rich, seconded by Shannon England.

4. A motion was made by Karen Rich to give the Principal, Emily Campbell, authority on behalf of the Council, to post teaching positions as needed during the summer.  It was seconded by Ellen Raifsnider.  

Consensus was reached by the Council on the above four motions.

SBDM Update Training
Tuesday, August 25, 2009 will be the next SBDM Update training (Session #5530.1) at Central Office.  
AGENDA

Our next meeting will be on Monday, June 15, 2009 at 11:00 am.
With no further items on the agenda, Karen Rich made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Shannon England.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:54 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
